P.E. Uniform
The Toll P.E. Department requires the following uniform to be worn every day:

1. Reversible green and gold t-shirt with your first initial and last name written on the front. Your P.E.
teacher will write it for you. Any other marking are not allowed and will necessitate the purchase of a
new shirt by the student.

2. Green shorts with the first initial and last name on the front side of the shorts.

3. Athletic shoes that have laces and can be tied. Slip-on shoes, boots, steel-toe shoes, sandals, and any
open toe shoes are not allowed. Tom’s, slip-on Vans, or Ugg’s are not allowed. They are not safe for
wearing during P.E. classes and activities.

4. White or black socks that are mid-calf length or lower are allowed. “No-show” socks are not allowed
during class. We must be able to see that you are wearing socks with your athletic shoes.

Cold Weather options: The Toll P.E. Department allows these options to be worn during cold weather.

1. Sweatshirts — They must not have a hood, zipper, pockets, or any designs or stripes on them. They
may be green, yellow, navy blue, white, and grey only. No other color sweatshirts are allowed.

2. Sweatpants — They must be plain in color with no writing or stripes down the legs. They can also be
green, yellow, navy blue, white, and grey only. No other color sweatpants are allowed.

Sweatshirts and sweat pants are to be worn underneath the P.E. shirt and P.E. shorts.
Long sleeve shirts are not allowed.
Leggings or tights are not allowed.

Any long sleeve shirts, jackets, pants, or tights material are not to be worn under P.E. clothes.

Washing your P.E. clothes
Every Friday you will take your P.E. clothes home to be washed.

Every Monday you will bring your P.E. clothes back. Before changing on Monday’s you will meet with your
class and take attendance where your P.E. teacher will check if you have your clothes and they have been
washed.

It is not sanitary to wear your P.E. clothes all week and not wash them. P.E. clothes can begin to smell quite
bad and want cleanliness to be a priority.

Loaner P.E. clothes

If you forget one or both of your P.E. uniform you will be issued loaner P.E. clothes. These are clothes that
have been donated by other students in the past. DO NOT borrow clothes from a friend. Getting loaner
clothes will result in losing points, but borrowing from a friend results in losing more points. You will exchange
your student I.D. for loaner clothes for the period. When the period is over you will return the clothes and
receive your student I.D. back. You only get loaner P.E. clothes for one period at a time, not for multiple days
at a time.



